Queen Elizabeth’s Girls’ School

Educating Women of the Future

Founded in 1888

27 September 2023

Dear Parents and Carers
Re: Uniform Expectations and Standards

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome you to the start of a new academic year and remind you about
uniform expectations for all pupils.

In the past few weeks, we have been carrying out uniform checks to ensure all pupils are adhering to the
Uniform Expectations and Standards of the school. In the course of these uniform checks, we have found a
number of students whose skirt length is still not in line with our standards (skirts must be worn to the knee no
more than 5 cm above), wearing unacceptable footwear (trainers, boots, Vans, Converse and casual shoes are
not permitted) and jewellery (only a small plain silver or gold stud (matching) worn at the bottom of the lower
ear lobe is allowed). Students are allowed a small religious symbol worn inside the blouse (and covered).

If your child wears a skirt to school, we would like your support in ensuring that it is of the appropriate length,
and where necessary, that a replacement is purchased. From Monday 2" October, students may receive a
40-minute after school detention if their skirt is too short, if they do not wear the appropriate footwear or if
they wear multiple earrings.

Thank you for your support in this matter,

Yours faithfully

Colette Abimbola
Deputy Headteacher
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